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RECYCLING COLLECTION REQUIREMENTS 

 
 
1. Residents must use the 95-gallon Blue polycart for curbside recycle collection. Collection is twice 

monthly, done on Mondays. 

 

2. Each resident will be given one (1) 95-gallon polycart. 

 

3. Additional units will carry an additional charge.  Please contact City Hall at 903-482-5426 to request 

additional carts. 

 

4. The polycart will remain the property of the contractor which means that damaged or stolen polycart 

will be replaced at no charge to the resident. 

 

5. To prevent any unnecessary leaks, spills, and garbage throughout the community; lids should remain 

closed at all times. Any materials that do not fit in the polycart with a closed lid should be placed as 

bulk waste (at the curb, next to the polycart) on the resident’s normal garbage collection day. 

 

6. All 95-gallon polycart shall be placed at a single collection point within three (3) feet of the street 

curb. 

 

7. Polycart can be placed at the curb as early as 4:00 PM the day before the scheduled collection, but 

no later than 7:00 AM on the day of collection. 

 

8. It is the responsibility of the resident to bring their polycart back into the yard within 24 hours of 

being emptied. 

 

9. Materials that may be recycled – Aluminum, steel, tin cans; cardboard, cartons, catalogs, glass 

bottles or jars, junk mail, magazines, newspaper, phone books, plastics 1-5, 7. All items should be 

rinsed out before placing out for recycling. 

 

10. Materials that may NOT be recycled – Aluminum foil, batteries of any sort, packing peanuts, 

plastic bags, Styrofoam, household hazardous waste, electronics, yard waste of any kind. 

 

11. It is the responsibility of the occupant of the property to keep the area around the garbage 

receptacles clean and in a sanitary condition and they must comply with City Staff’s instructions. 

 

 

 

 

Please contact Waste Connections at 469-452-8000  

with any questions or concerns regarding these requirements. 


